
Monterey Township Board Meeting 
November 7, 2016 

 
Meeting called to order by Supervisor Nevin Cooper-Keel at 8:00pm at the Community Building. Board members 
present: Nevin Cooper-Keel, Jennifer Frank, Lois Commons, Earl Collier, and Faye Black 

There were 13 citizens present as well as Max Theil and Bob Karlie. 

Cooper-Keel moved supported by Black to amend the agenda to include Board Member Updates, motion carried 5 yays, 
0 Nays 

Commons moved supported by Frank to Approve the October 2016 meeting minutes. Motion carried 5 yays, 0 Nays. 

Max Theil reports they are negotiating with the State as to the future of Pine Point campground at Eli Lake, it is possibly 
closing.  

Bob Karlie from Allegan County Road Commission, working to cut trees and deal with Ash Boer problems. 106 th street in 
Otsego as well as 34th street near Dumont Lake will become primary roads. New funding money will allow the County to 
cover 2 roadside mowing now instead of the one mowing per township at no additional expense. 

Cooper-Keel moved supported by Black to approve the proposed Generator Ordinance. Motion Carried, 4 yays, 0 nays 
(JF) 

Frank moved supported by Commons to pay bills. Motion carried 5 yays, 0 nays 

Commons moved supported by Black to approve the October 2016 financials. Motion carried 5 yays, 0 nays. 

Frank moved supported by Commons to approve MTA training for new elected officials. Motion carried 5 yays, 0 nays.  

Clerk update: Thank you to Nevin and Faye for their years of service. Welcome to Eric Commons and Henry Reinart as 
they prepare to serve on the board. General election is Tues. 11/8/16 voters encouraged to vote. 

Trustee Update: Faye attended fire board and Community Meetings 

Supervisor Update: Thank you to the community for letting him serve as supervisor. 

Treasurer Update: Summer Taxes wrapping up. 

Public comment: 

Carl Avery – would like rake and shovel for transfer station 

Al Radspeiler commented on tree trimming 

Pat Roys had questions on vendors the township uses. 

Collier moved supported by Frank to adjourn. Motion carried 5 yays, 0 nays. 

 

   

Jennifer Frank 
Township Clerk  


